Town of Westwood

Commonwealth of Massachusetts

John Rogers, Chairman Stephen David Helen Gordon R.J. Sheer Todd Sullivan, vice chairman Todd Weston Vesna Maneva



Karon Skinner Catrone, Conservation Agent kcatrone@townhall.westwood.ma.us (781) 251-2580

CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Ken Leslie 150 Arcadia Road Westwood, MA 02090

June 15, 2020

re: #150 Arcadia Road – Minor Modification Assessors Map 35, Lot 179

Dear Mr. Leslie:

Please be advised that at their June 10, 2020 meeting, the Westwood Conservation Commission unanimously agreed that the proposed changes, including the following:

- 1) The recently constructed rain garden will be removed and replaced with lawn.
- 2) The existing 2-4" SCH 40 PVC underdrains that were constructed to lower the water table will remain. A third pipe will be installed parallel to the rain garden and discharge to the existing swale in the wetland.
- 3) The drain pipes from the rooftop downspouts and the drain pipe from the sump pump discharge will connect into the underdrains that discharge to the swale in the wetland.

This change to the rain garden as shown on the plan titled "#150 Arcadia Road Plan of Land in Westwood, MA" dated October 16, 2019 by Glossa Engineering, Inc. of 46 East Street, East Walpole, MA, is not significant to the interest of the Wetland Protection Act or a significant change in the approved plan and shall be considered a minor modification.

Should you have any questions or need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Thank you,

Karon Skinner Catrone

Conservation Commission Agent